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Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 

On Sunday, January 26, we had a glorious worship service. The music was led by our 
amazing organist, Linda Vollweiler, and our children’s choirs and children’s handbell 
choirs. The children’s handbell choir, under the direction of Dr. Susan Oliver, wrote an 
original handbell piece that they played as part of the worship service; it was incredible! 
If you missed it, we have created a video of the children playing bells that can watch 
here: https://youtu.be/Oxvdo4r1NLs  
 

We had a “full house” in worship with more than 200 people participating in person 
(including more than 30 children and youth!) and another 100 streaming the service on-
line. It is a joy to lead a church with a multi-generational and vibrant congregation that 
gathers to worship God and share fellowship. 
 

Following worship we held our annual congregational meeting. At the meeting the 
congregation reviews and discusses the life and ministry of the church over the past 
year. It serves as an opportunity for transparency, accountability, and shared decision-
making, reflecting our Presbyterian governance principles. It fulfills the requirements of 
the church's constitution, The Book of Order, and provides a space for members to 
participate in important decisions. Just as importantly, it strengthens the congregation's 
connection to the mission and operations of the church. 
 

This year we shared a lot of good news: 
• We added 19 new members in 2024. In the last eight years we have added 165 

new members to the church! 
• Our attendance continues to remain strong averaging 275 people each Sunday in-

person and online. I noted that in a town of 25,000, that means that more than 1 
out of every 100 residents of Hastings is attending worship with us on Sunday 
mornings. 

• The church ended the year with an $80,000 budget surplus thanks to the 
generosity of our members, good budget management by our staff, and an 
unexpected gift from outside the church of $30,000. We have put the surplus in 
an account to offset expected health and property insurance increases. Pledges 
for 2025 are also up. 

• I shared a report on the capital campaign. More than 75% of the projects in the 
church and 50% of the projects in the PEACE Center are completed. Of the 
$2.25million pledged over three years, we have already received more than 
$1.7million. 
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• We elected new church officers, with many of them serving a second term. This is 
a sign of health for a church when church officers are willing to continue serving.  

 

These are just a few highlights of the “trackable metrics” of church vitality. There are 
many intangible metrics that also point to the health of our church. In the “State of the 
Church” address, I shared highlights from the annual report and the incredible work of 
our committees and volunteers. I was deeply moved as I read through the annual report 
this year. The pages of our annual report tell a love story. It is a love story of God’s love 
for us, and a love story of our love for God and our love for our neighbors. We are a 
church that lives out our vision of sharing the love of Christ from the heart of hastings 
and embraces our mission of welcoming all, living love, and transforming lives. As you 
turn through the pages and read about all the ministry and mission that our church has 
done within our walls with our own members, outside our walls in the Hastings 
Community, and around the world, all of it is based in love. The annual report is a 
compelling and beautiful love story about God’s love manifest through this family of 
faith. If you haven’t already read the annual report, I commend it to you. If you didn’t 
get a copy on Sunday, you can stop by the church office to pick one up or you can 
download it and read it at this link:  https://fpchastings.org/wp-
content/uploads/2025/01/2024-Annual-Report-FINAL.pdf  
 

 

If you missed the annual congregational meeting, you can watch a video of  it on 
YouTube at this link: https://youtu.be/uW4Oyz-3bF0 

 

I am deeply grateful to this congregation, and the annual meeting provides me an 
opportunity to reflect on that gratitude. You all inspire me as a disciple of Jesus Christ 
through your incredible commitment to God and the work that God is doing through 
First Presbyterian Church of Hastings. I give thanks to God for this family of faith and 
the opportunity I have to serve as your pastor and work together with you to help build 
God’s kingdom of love, justice, mercy, and peace. I look forward to the coming year as 
we continue to share the love of Christ from the heart of Hastings! 
 

Your servant in Christ, 
 

 

 

 

Pastor Greg 
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Ushers and Greeters 

 

February Ushers (Team #6) Chanda Essink, Lynne Friedewald, Chuck Shoemaker 

February Greeters Memorial Room Narthex 

2  Julie Thomsen Melissa Davis 

9 Dan Deffenbaugh Jean Barber 

16 Kim Creech Mary Kay LaMaster 

23 Bonnie & Kenton Grams Mary Fisk 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

Tuesday 1/28 10:30am Staff Meeting In-person 

11:45am Habitat for Humanity Board PEACE NW Classroom 

12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

6-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

7-8pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
1/29 

12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

1-3pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE gym 

5pm PreK-12th Grade WNL  Various 

6:30pm Woodcarvers Meet Basement 
6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 
1/30 

12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 

6-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 1/31 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

10am Mahjong Ladies Basement Youth Room 

Saturday 2/1 11am Melissa Eckhardt funeral Sanctuary 
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Sunday 2/2 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
9:15am Sunday School for all ages various 

10am HAW Store Open Library 

10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 

11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

3pm Gregory Peterson & John 
Stender Organ Concert 

Sanctuary 

Monday 2/3 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

1:30pm Quilters  PEACE Quilting Room 

6-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 

Tuesday 2/4 10:30am Staff Meeting In-person 

12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

6-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE gym 

6-7:30pm WAM Meeting  Anderson Room 

7-8pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
2/5 

11am PW Coord. Team  

11:45am PW Program & Luncheon Fellowship Hall 
12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 

link 

1pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE gym 

5pm PreK-12th Grade WNL Various 

6:30pm Woodcarvers Meet Basement 
6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 2/6 12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 

5:30pm Mission Committee Meeting PEACE NW Classroom 

6pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE gym 

7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 2/7 10am Mahjong Basement Youth Room 

Saturday 2/8 1-3pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE gym 

Sunday 2/9 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 

10am HAW Store Open Library 

10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 

11:30am HAW Store Open  Library 
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LANGENBERG LESSON SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM was 
established to encourage the youth of our church in their musical 
pursuits through the generosity of the late Luella Langenberg. 
• Parents of students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per 

semester to offset the cost of private music instruction. Grants are 
limited to one per child. 

• Areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any band/orchestral 
instrument. 

• Parents must be members of First Presbyterian Church, and students 
must be active participants in the church choir/music program. 

Application forms are available in the church office and on the church 
website. 

• DEADLINE FOR THE Spring 2025 GRANT PROGRAM IS April 1, 
2025. 

• GRANTS ARE RENEWABLE; PARENTS MUST RE-APPLY EACH 
SEMESTER. 

Applications are available on the shelf outside the Church Offices or on 
the Church website at:  

https://fpchastings.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Langenberg-
form-Spring-2025.pdf 
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First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 
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